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SID and STAR Phraseology
It has been widely reported that some crews have not been clearly notified as to the changes to SID and STAR 
Phraseology. Safety Bulletin 16SAB06 was published in October 2016 and gave the details of the changes to the 
SID and STAR Phraseology.  This Safety Bulletin is being published as a reminder to all crews that changes have 
been published by ICAO (effective as of November 2016) in order to make all SID and STAR related clearances 
explicit thereby removing ambiguities. It is essential that if a question still remains with the flight crew about their 
clearance that they query ATC in a timely manner.

What is New?
■■ Provides core phraseology that positively reinforces that the lateral, vertical and speed requirements           		

	 embedded in a SID or STAR continue to apply, unless explicitly cancelled or amended by the controller;
■■ provides additional phraseology that enables cancelling any level or speed restrictions, as local circumstances, 		

	 practice or procedures permit;
■■ harmonises the phraseology to bypass waypoints or amend the lateral profile of SID or STAR.

What Doesn’t Change?
■■ The requirement in ICAO Annex 10 for the highest standard of discipline to be applied to all communications 	

	 at all times does not change.
■■ Speed limits associated to airspace classification (ICAO Annex 11 Chapter 2 and Appendix 4) are not          		

	 cancelled by the instructions in the SID and STAR procedures.
■■ The requirement for a QNH altimeter setting to be included in the descent clearance when first cleared to an 		

	 altitude below the transition level, except when it is known that the aircraft has already received the informa-		
	 tion (PANS-ATM 4.10.4.5 refers), does not change.

■■ Finally, while pilots and ATS providers are expected to comply with the revised phraseology in unusual or    		
	 unforeseen circumstances, it may not be possible to apply the phraseology as intended. Should this happen, 		
	 pilots and ATS personnel are still expected to use plain language, which must be as clear and concise as       		
	 possible.

Attached is an ICAO Communications Leaflet which explains the SID and STAR Phraseology and how it is to be 
applied. Please note that this phraseology change has not been adopted in the USA. 

Further information may be found in: 
https://www.icao.int/airnavigation/sidstar/Pages/CHANGES-TO-SID_STAR-PHRA-SEOLOGIES.aspx
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